
  
 New Plymouth City Council Meeting 
 MONDAY  

2 November 2015 
7:00 pm 

New Plymouth City Council Chambers (Library) 
 
On the 6th of October, 2015, the New Plymouth city council meeting was called to order at approximately 
7 pm by Mayor Joe Cook. Roll call was taken with council members Warnke, Mayer, and Kurth in 
attendance. Mayor Cook was in attendance. Councilman York was absent.  
 
Staff members in attendance were Deputy Clerk Alishia Elliott, Public Works Superintendent Beau Ziemer 
and City Engineer Andy Gerhke. City Clerk Danielle Painter was absent.  
 
Regular Agenda – Councilwoman Mayer moved to approve regular agenda. Councilman Warnke 
seconded the motion. The voting was unanimous in favor of the motion.  
 
Consent Agenda – The consent agenda included 6 October 2015 Council Meeting Minutes, Payette 
County Sheriff’s Report, Claim Approvals totaling $34,555.24, and Public Works Report. Councilwoman 
Kurth moved to approve consent agenda. Councilwoman Mayer seconded the motion. The voting 
was unanimous in favor of the motion. 
 
 
Old Business 
 NONE  
 
New Business 
 
Purple Heart Proclamation – The proclamation was read in its entirety by Councilwoman Mayer. 
Councilwoman Mayer then moved for the proclamation to be signed by Mayor Cook, Councilman 
Warnke seconded the motion. The voting was unanimous in favor of the motion.  
 
Presentation for New Plymouth to become a Purple Heart City – Bob Pelcher and Tim McBride of 
Treasure Valley Military Honors presented the Purple Heart City sign to the council.  
 
Contract for Cleaning Service – City Council approved to put the cleaning service out for bid for the 
cleaning of City Hall.  
 
Reappointment of Library Board Member – Dee Doyle – Councilwoman Mayer motioned to table until 
next meeting (16 November 2015), Councilman Warnke seconded the motion. The voting was 
unanimous in favor of the motion.  
 
FY 2015 Audit Update – Beau Ziemer informed the Council that Kurt Folke will be here November 16th to 
present his FY 2015 Audit Financial Report.  
 
Website Review – Deputy Clerk Alishia Elliott presented some new ideas for the website to the City 
Council. City Council recommended she get a proposal from municipalimpact.com. The City Council 
agrees that The City of New Plymouth Website needs updated.  
 
Ordinances and Resolutions  
 
 
Mayor and Council Comments 
 
Councilwoman Mayer commented that the Council needs to check if City Clerk Danielle Painter needs 
any help with the planning of the Christmas Tree Lighting on December 3rd, 2015. Councilman Warnke 
commented that it was nice to see Mayor Cook back.  



 
Adjournment 
 
Councilwoman Mayer motioned to adjourn the council meeting.  The motion was seconded by 
Councilman Warnke.  The voting was unanimous in favor of the motion.   
 
The meeting adjourned at approximately 7:25 pm.      
 

 
 

____________________________                   ______________________________ 
Joe Cook, Mayor    Alishia Elliott, Deputy City Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


